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Report of the Media and Public Relations Manager

At the time of the January 2005 meeting, the outcome of the ARRL Toy Drive for the children left homeless in central Florida by the hurricanes of September was not complete.  In addition to previously reported media coverage there continued to be "hits" in local papers, radio, and websites.  An article about this appeared in QST in February and a special award was given to the ARRL and Martin County, Florida RACES/ARES.  A second project underway at the time of the January meeting was the creation and distribution of a new audio and video PSA.  Called "Hamworks," this succeeded beyond all expectations and has not only been accepted by stations, but continues to be requested from us for inclusion in their rotation schedules.  Howard Price, KA2QPJ, and “Johnny Donovan” of WABC-AM Radio aided in producing the audio.  Jerry Martin, KC9BDA, took the audio and turned it into a video.

As reported in January, discussions with new PIOs found that they can be intimidated by the 40,000+ pages on the ARRL website and get lost in the search engine.  To remedy this, a "Swiss Army Knife" was created: a CD with its own index and containing all the critical information a new PIO may need right on the disk.  A second goal of the “Knife” was to provide club speakers with an easy to access, indexed format giving the wealth of speaking tips, topics, presentations and ideas gathered by the PRC for speakers. Over 320 of these disks have been distributed to PIOs, club leaders, SMs and others seeking aid in promoting Amateur Radio.  In conjunction with the “Hello Campaign” proposal a website is expected to be established and publicized providing simple access to very basic information for non-hams.  Linkage on this site will include finding a club in your home area (www.arrl.org/findaclub).    By providing both elements, the information and guidance to persons willing to be the speakers, and easy contact for people seeking speakers with a local club, PIC or SM – who would know who is available as speaker in their area – we will achieve the task requested by the PSC in 2003.  

The monthly CONTACT! web-based newsletter has continued to be published regularly at the beginning of each month with timely information and even more aids for PIOs.  When possible, a large amount of “Cut & Paste” or “Fill in the Blank” material is included for use in local newsletters, releases and other publications.  Many positive comments have been received about the improved utility and quality of this e-zine.

All newly appointed PIO's or PIC's continue to receive personal greetings and thank-you's along with introductory materials to aid them in their new roles.  Members sending in media materials are sent individualized acknowledgements.  The PR email reflector has now grown to over 320 members and a new reflector management computer program was implemented almost seamlessly.  

While many topical releases were provided to PIO’s and media outlets, the major releases of the past months included:

· United States Power Squadrons MOU

· Astronaut Tony England at Dayton

· Motorola LV System and BPL

· Civil Air Patrol MOU

· H. Res.230 

· National Volunteer Week

· Armed Forces / Amateur Radio Crossband Test

· Kids’ Day

· HT2Work Day

· Field Day

· Teachers’ Institute

Other accomplishments, not as obvious but significant, include continuing attempts to make friends with BPL reporters.  These attempts have resulted in more objective, if not positive, articles by Marc Strassman, Jack Browne, Christopher Perdue and others.  Also not generally visible were the positive relationships and reports developed during Topoff-3, the national emergency test conducted this spring.  Our visible presence with the other media, the contacts made, and the inclusions of positive comments about Amateur Radio in official reports were beneficial.  While the hams were not the story in T-3, they were noted.  Results include gaining permission to place a Field Day site on the state capitol lawn in Hartford and one top level Red Cross evaluation report to Washington included the lines, "ARES is always there to provide the support that is needed so we don't have to worry if those fancy satellite phones or blackberrys don't work. When the lights go out, I know I'll see someone's radio dial glowing as the messages keep going." 

Take Your HT to Work Day, June 21, was an effort to promote Amateur Radio and interest non-hams in learning more about us.  Based on the information that new hams come from people who have personal contact with one, it tried to bring the topic of Amateur Radio into the talk around the office water cooler.  While its intention was to entice interested people to Field Day sites, it had limited success overcoming the tendency to promote only Field Day and ignore the other events of the week.   Most participation was limited to the southeast region of the country.  The concept, however, was praised and copied by Australian and Canadian Amateur Radio organizations that also plan to use it and expect it will grow over time.

Printing of the annual report had some difficulties which delayed it, but the task was completed on June 22 and copies immediately mailed out.

Burrells-Luce is now providing our clipping services.  We are receiving more timely and comprehensive reports.  A second benefit of their service is that their lower, flat rate allows better budgeting.  This service will continue to be evaluated against web based services like Google for cost effectiveness.  Thus far Burrells-Luce has picked up many small articles not shown in Google searches, but there have not been any articles of  significance that were not also shown in Google.  The service began in April and some June Field Day articles are still not in.  News stories mentioning the ARRL, amateur radio or ham radio picked up by Burrells-Luce are summarized below.
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 Hits      newspaper         paper           paper

magazine
only

APRIL……….94………..72……………9…………-………………….-………….13

MAY………..255……….222…………..13………..1………………….3………….16

JUN………….342………276…………..12………..1………………….-…………..54

Future plans include activities at several levels.

After viewing a video of a foxhunt conducted for blind persons overseas, the obvious PR value of a similar event, conducted as a national competition and including other handicaps, became evident.  Linking this with the 2006 Hamvention in Dayton, and the probable use of the golf course next to Hara should entice good media coverage.  Bob Frey, WA6EZV, Dick Arnett, WB4SUV, were recruited to develop this with the aid of Joe Moell, K0OV.  

The "Hello" campaign, based on the convergence of the 2006 centennial of voice over the airwaves, license restructuring, appeal of DX work, and the positioning of Amateur Radio as a friendly, personable group of people, is explained in appended documents.  

Included is the creation and donation of  hello-radio.org (and .com), a greatly simplified website for non-hams which provides basic information, links to local clubs and speakers, and linkages to the main ARRL site for more information.

Continuing actions for the second half of 2005 at this time also include:

· Collect and update biographical material on staff and directors

· Expand "Media Hits" and provide news releases as needed

· Evaluation of clipping service utility and costs vs. Google

· Promote amateur radio as an adjunct to other activities such as boating, cycling, camping, RV etc.

· Present the ARRL position on BPL wherever possible

Thank you for your time and consideration.  It is only with your support and that of the hundreds of PIO's that any of this is possible.  If you have any questions, please contact me.

In Your Service,

Allen G. Pitts, W1AGP

Media & Public Relations Manager 
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